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Jorgensen, Theadora O - DNR

From: Michael, Greg S - DNR
Sent: Tuesday, May 7, 2019 11:50 AM
To: Ron Anderson, METCO - Environmental Division (rona@metcohq.com); Jason Powell 

(jasonp@metcohq.com)
Subject: Closure documentation for Chapman Oil 02-68-215749

Hello all, 
A couple of things I have found for the site in the continuing obligations packet that need fixing.  

1.) Figure B.2.b needs to be revised to show only lead exceedences (remove the VOCs). A new figure will be 
needed for the PVOC residual contamination which will have 2 small circles for the benzene and the 
toluene.  You cannot put those as related to each other, therefore two circles. 

2.) Muniwell #1 was abandoned (filled and sealed) in 2004.  Please remove the reference to 331 Kettle Moraine 
Dr., from the continuing obligations document. 

3.) The figure B.3.b Groundwater Isoconcentration has to be re-drawn. The Department generally does not 
issue PAL exemptions to geoprobe grab water samples.  Grab samples are generally used as a diagnostic tool 
to establish a GW monitoring network. A circle around MW – 1 would be more accurate (too bad the bottles 
broke on the second round of sampling).   

4.) The certified survey map and the zoning confirmation figures are basically unreadable and the site is not 
called out on either of them. 

5.) I am not sure why appendix G contains information from appendix F. 
 
The case is scheduled for peer review on June 12, 2019. If you have any questions about the changes requested you 
know where to find me!   Happy Tuesday! 
 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 
Greg Michael 
Hydrogeologist – Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
141 NW Barstow Street, Room 180 
Phone: (262) 574-2176 
Greg.Michael@Wisconsin.gov 
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